
Did You Know ... ? 
The Carlyle accepts payments for all your 
monthly fees via check or ACH. If choosing ACH, 
please contact the management office for 
details. Also, you can drop monthly maintenance 
fee payment at the front desk and save a stamp. 

First Realty Property Management, Ltd. 
6690 Beta Drive, Suite 220, Mayfield Village, OH 44143 

(440) 720-0100
The Carlyle office-(216) 221-6060 

Carlyle Website: carlyleonthelake.com 
Email: carlyleboardofdirectors@gmail.com 

THE CARLYLE CONDOMINIUM 
UNIT OWNERS' ASSOCIATION 

BOARD OF DIRECTORS 
Anita Gill, President 

Michael Ashley, Vice President 
Harry Freer, Treasurer 
Mark Nagle, Secretary 

Dr. Peter Anders - Member-At-Large 
Eric Huvendick - Member-At-Large 

Douglass Fogg - General Manager 
Linda Mayhugh - Office Administrator 

Carl Andrako - Physical Operations/Efficiencies Manager 
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Summer Season Winds Down, But Not Construction 

Season! 

Wow, where did summer go? Just like that Labor Day is here, summer winds 
down and we head into fall! The good news is the outdoor pool will remain 
open throughout much of September depending on the weather, so be sure 
to take advantage of it while you can. 

Maintenance, Repairs & 

Replacement (MRR) - Updates 
- -

-4/ lHANKS FOR 
f lYOUR PATIENCE 

The Board of Directors, Management Office, ; ,.,, .:::::Y

Staff and our contractors would like to offer 
a sincere thank you to ALL residents for your 
patience throughout our "Carlyle Construction Season" as we continue to 
reinvest in our building. 
We know many of these projects cause a great deal of inconvenience for 
residents but ultimately should continue to enhance our unit values that 
have increased an average 16.6% each of the last five years. 
Below is a list of the various projects that are either underway or starting 
and hope this will allow all residents to plan accordingly. 

Sea Breeze (sub-basement) and Boardwalk (basement) Level 

Repairs & Progress - We are entering the "home
stretch" of this refurbishment project following the 
water main break in late 2017. As most of you know, 
the Board of Directors decided to make upgrades and 
changes to this area rather than just repair the 












